Hello,

| would like to state that development has done nothing but ruin this area for myself and my
neighbors. The traffic on CR 138 and 685 is unmanageable and you folks constantly develop without
considering traffic impact on the residents.

Please do not ruin my neighborhood anymore than you already have.

If this is related to the Fairfield Crossing PUD than | am all for that development as we have met with
them, and they clearly take the neighboring residents into account. My only concern with that PUD is
traffic increase on 685.

What | DO NOT want is a situation like my neighbors behind Golds Gym have. It is criminal that the City
Council allowed that to happen.

If you plan on doing anything else to make this area a further eye-sore and traffic headache then please
reconsider. | have been here for 22yrs and all we can show for the “progress” is horrible traffic, noise,
and light pollution.

Regards.

Phil Saladyk



